

Snap Shots



Mark Your Calendar

May 10

7:00pm

Cntrl Roseville Revitalization Committee Meeting Civic Center Mtg Rm 1 & 2 311 Vernon St.

May 12

7-9 pm

Historic District
Public Workshop
First United Methodist Church
109 Washington Blvd.

May TBA

TBA pm

Historic District Stakeholders Meeting Civic Center 311 Vernon St.

May 25

6:00-8:30pm

Riverside Steering Committee Meeting Rock of Roseville Church 200 Bonita St. (tentative location)

June 8

TBA pm

Riverside Revitalization Workshop Civic Center Mtg Rm 1 & 2 311 Vernon St.

HERE TO HELP...

Redevelopment Contacts: Historic District
Mark Wolinski
916.774.5179

Riverside Ave.

Karen Garner & Kevin Payne 916.774.5473 916.774.5276

Civic Plaza Project Jan Shellito 916.774.5447

Project Underway

Since the initial "kickoff" meeting of City staff and the project consultant in late March, a great deal of activity has taken place. The design team has met with city staff from the environmental utilities, public works, streets, and electric departments in order to better understand the infrastructure needs in the Historic District. This will ensure the project is coordinated with the Electric department's schedule for under-grounding the overhead utility lines. Development of the project maps by Radman Aerial Mapping began several weeks ago when a series of aerial photos were taken of the Historic District. You may have noticed several large crosses that were painted on the ground to provide the surveying staff guidelines for their

The next milestone for the project is the first public workshop on May 12, 2004. Details about this interactive planning workshop are on the web: www.roseville.ca.us/redevelopment or call Mark Wolinski 774-5179.

Initial Steps...

Staff kick-off meeting for the Riverside Project was held on April 28 where City staff and consultants began coordinating the Riverside project. EDAW project consultants began several studies of the area including environmental, infrastructure and economic analysis. Consultants will soon host a series of Focus Group meetings to gather input from interested stakeholders in the Riverside area. Utilizing direction from the focus groups, the first Public Workshop will be held Tuesday, June 8 to gain collective feedback and ideas on the project. The Riverside Steering Committee will meet on May 25th, to determine the goals and vision for Riverside and take a walking tour of the project area.

Another component to this thorough planning process will be surveys of the study area conducted by the Consultant. Watch for questions coming your way during the end of May. You may also send your ideas and suggestions at any time to Karen Garner at kgarner@roseville.ca.us 916.774.5473 or Kevin Payne at kpayne@roseville.ca.us



Vernon Parking

The parking committee held its initial meeting on April 7th. The meeting focused on identifying current and future parking/pedestrian issues in the Vernon Street area. Discussions were lively, with many good observations and ideas being shared for consideration. By the conclusion of the meeting, several key issues were identified and a work plan for the committee to follow in the coming months was drafted. Issues the committee will tackle include: Merchant Permit Parking Program; Crosswalk Improvements; Traffic Movements In and Around Vernon Street; Signage Program; Business Staffing Levels Assessment; Identify Potential Parking Opportunities. The committee will meet regularly to work on these issues and bring recommendations forward for the City and merchants to consider. For more information or to share your ideas contact Mark Wolinski 916.774.5179

Send us your e-mail address to receive an electronic copy of the June Newsletter and all future editions:

dpacker@roseville.ca.us

Attraction coming down the tracks

The Roseville Historical Society is movin' down the track on a project to have the historic Locomotive **2252** relocated to Central Roseville at the confluence of Vernon and Atlantic Streets.

The relocation of Locomotive 2252 celebrates the heritage of Roseville. and is a visual reminder of the sacrifices, dedication and ingenuity of the people who built the railroad and our city. The project will bring the locomotive to a highly visible site that is attractive, and will be an attraction for Central Roseville providing historical information about the locomotive and what it means to our community.

By making a donation to the project, your name can be added to the growing list of "Honorary Railroaders" who are supporting the effort to keep Roseville's history alive and well! All donations are tax deductible. Information and donation forms are available at the Roseville Historical Society or from the City web site:

www.roseville.ca.us/redevelopment or call 916-773-3003



"Show me the money"

City staff completed a grant application to the Placer County Transportation Planning Agency (PCTPA) in January 2004. The grant was submitted in hopes of providing funding for Central Roseville revitalization projects as follows:

\$250,000 Riverside Revitalization \$637,000 Historic District \$400,000 Historic Dist. Streetscape \$237,000 Multimodal Center Expansion

Staff was delighted to be informed the grant was approved by the PCTPA, the first step in the approval process. A final review and approval will need to be completed by the Sacramento Area Council of Governments (SACOG).

Updates will be provided as the grant makes its way through the approval process!

Central Roseville Festivities



June 1 - August 31

"Roseville's High-Octane Street Fair" takes place every Tuesday night on Vernon Street in June, July, and August from 5:00 to 9:30 pm. Enjoy classic car shows, Farmers Market, arts and crafts vendors, great food vendors, beer and wine garden and entertainment weekly. For more info call: 916-412-6490

Admission always free!

At your service...

Many City Departments and staff, in partnership with the Redevelopment Agency, are "at your service" to meet the needs of Central Roseville. Snap Shots Newsletter will highlight City staff who are your partners. This month we are featuring a partnership focused on keeping Central Roseville safe. At a recent Downtown Merchants Association meeting, the topics of safety, panhandling and loitering were discussed. Overall, merchants feel the area is very safe, and wanted to preserve that security. Sgt. Bud Herring from the Police Dept. met with merchants and provided information on how business and property owners can respond to suspicious or illegal activities. Sgt. Herring also connected merchants with neighborhood associations to strengthen the lines of communication between merchants, residents and police officers assigned to the Vernon Street area. Working together we'll keep Central Roseville safe and healthy.

For more information contact

Sgt. Herring or Business Services Coordinator Pam Harlan at the Roseville Police Dept. 916.774.5050



"Snap Shots"

published by-

City of Roseville
Economic & Community Services
Department
311 Vernon St. - Roseville, CA 95678
916-774-5270

www.roseville.ca.us/ redevelopment